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Welcome everyone to the 2019 college year
which is now well and truly under way. A
special welcome to our new students and their
families.

The building works are well underway for stage
two of the Performing Arts buildings. We
moved into stage one of the new completed
Admin/Arts wing at the end of the year.

During the holidays the dance rooms were
completed with barres and mirrors installed.
We also had the corridors and a number of
rooms in B and C wing recarpeted and a
number of the rooms painted. The temporary
Music classrooms and new recording studio
were completed and Music relocated to the
portable buildings behind C wing. A new ramp
was also installed to allow wheelchair access to
C wing. Much of this work is being paid for by
the college as the building works are confined
mainly to the construction of the new buildings.
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In terms of the new buildings the concrete slabs have been completed and as you can see from the photo above the
walls for the new Arts centre are being installed and work is well underway for stage two. This will see the
construction of 10 Music practice rooms, two Music technology rooms, a large Music room, a recording studio with
two live rooms as well as a sound booth, a large theatre studies area and two new classrooms. The Arts centre has
automatic retractable seating which can be partially or fully extended as well as the capacity to allow for hanging
artwork. The new buildings will be connected to the current buildings and we expect everything to be completed by
the end of September.

We have had a great start to the
year with students excited to be
at NCAT. Many of the classes are
full and we have had to turn
away students who left their
applications too late. Our
external VET numbers have
increased to 580 students this
year. With the increase of
numbers we are in the process of
organising more student seating
around the college.

The Year 10 Breakfast was a
great success with students
getting to know each other and
the NCAT staff. The various
Orientation Programs organised
for Year 11 and 12 students also
went well, as old and new
students met each other and
settled into the college.
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We have some staff changes. We welcome Carol Basil, the new Maths/Science teacher, Frank Solano who has been
appointed as the new Furniture Making teacher and Vincent Erickson who is the new Plumbing teacher. We are also
delighted to have Paul Grace taking the 10T Engineering and the Building & Construction classes.

| want to congratulate last year’s Year 12 students. Almost all the students who sought tertiary
entry got into the course they wanted with the majority getting their first preference. Many
students also gained apprenticeships and employment. Indeed we had more students gaining
apprenticeships even at the end of Year 11 than ever before.

A big congratulations to Sarscha Lewis (pictured right) for being awarded the Melbourne
University Principals’ Scholarship to study Dance at the Victorian College of the Arts. It was
also fantastic to see NCAT Folio Preparation student Maryam lbrahim, a refugee from Yemen,
being awarded the 2019 Swinburne University Welcome Scholarship (see story later in this
newsletter).

Sarscha Lewis-2018 Year 12
School Review and new strategic plan 2019-2022

The college underwent its four yearly school review. The college is proud to be an “Influence School” and a system
leader and to have met every goal and target it set for itself four years ago. The report will be published shortly. The
following is one extract from the report.

The Panel found that a key school highlight was:

T The learning environment at the College, which was validated by the Panel as being safe, engaging and
inclusive, where students were motivated to learn.

T A culture of high expectations for student behaviour and their learning was evident.

1 The positive relationships between all members of the College community were observed during the review,
and students spoke about the importance of these to achieve their best outcomes.

1 Student attitudes to school surveys consistently returned results above state and regional means, which was
noted by the Panel as an achievement in the context of the structure of the College, with almost two thirds
of the cohort new to the school each year.

The new strategic plan has three goals and they are:
To continue to:

1. Improve student learning and achievement outcomes in all programs at the college
2. Improve student engagement with learning.
3. Enhance student wellbeing to support student learning.

Using COMPASS - our Online Management and Communication System

The college communicates with parents and students via an online management system called ‘Compass’. The
system has both a parent and student portal and provides information regarding student attendance, progress and
semester reports, work requirements, resources, newsletters and news items, notices to parents and students. It
also has the capacity to email teachers directly. New students and parents may already be familiar with this system
as it has been adopted by a number of schools.

To access it you must have a valid email address. All new parents have been sent a letter with a log in and password
that explains Compass and how to access it. We would like every parent to check their contact details and update
these if there are any changes. You can access Compass directly by going to https://ncat-vic.compass.education
or from the college website.

We send all notices, newsfeeds and newsletters via Compass so it is critical that parents and students regularly
check the portal. If you have any problems accessing your account, or need a new login and password, please don’t
hesitate to contact Anita in the office. She will talk you through the process.

Please note that the first progress report will be available on Compass for Years 10-12 students after 5.00pm on
5th March.

School Council nominations

We have two positions to fill on the College Council. The Council is a legal entity that oversees the key direction of
the college. Nominations are open for parent positions on the College Council. If you are interested in being on the
Council please refer to details and nominations form at the end of this newsletter.

| hope everyone has a very successful year. | look forward to getting to know all the new students and working with
students, teachers and the Student Leaders to make this a happy, challenging, rewarding and great year for
everyone.

Raffaela Galati-Brown
PRINCIPAL
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HOMEWORK

Students in years 10-12 should be completing one to three hours of homework each weekday and up to 6 hours on
weekends and during peak VCE times (DE&T Homework guidelines www.education.vic.gov.au). All VCE students
should have a study timetable. VCAL students should also ensure that they keep up to date and revise work.

NCAT has a quiet study room (B13) available for students to use during study periods and before and after school
until 5.30pm each day.

PAYMENT OF MATERIAL CHARGES

The College requests that all 2019 Material Charges be paid in full as soon as possible.

Payment Plans are available and can be arranged with the General Office.

Payment Plans involve a $300 Deposit and scheduled payments processed by the office.

Any outstanding 2018 Charges should also be finalised as soon as possible, or included in a payment plan.
All payment plans should be finalised by 1st December 2019.
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Payments can be made at the general office, by credit card in person or over the phone, BPAY or by Direct Deposit.
If you are paying by Direct Deposit please use the student ID code as the transaction detail e.g. ABCOO0O1.

CAMPS, SPORTS AND EXCURSIONS FUND

A reminder to eligible parents/guardians to apply for the CSEF at the general office. For more information
see: www.education.vic.gov.au/csef or ring the College.

STUDENT DROP OFFS & PICK-UPS

We remind all students and parents/guardians that there are to be NO school drop offs or pick-ups on Murray Road
or in the College grounds, in the Murray Road Visitor Carpark or in the Sheila Street driveway. There is a Student
Carpark / vehicle access at the rear of the school via Jensen Rd or students can walk across from Northland
Shopping Centre. Students are to use the pedestrian entry on Murray Road, not enter via the driveway. This is for the
safety of all students and staff members.

NCAT A NON-SMOKING SITE

This is a reminder that the College environment is strictly a non-smoking zone.
This is in compliance with both Government and College rules and ALL people are required to
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